PORT ST MARY COMMISSIONERS

NEWSLETTER

commissioners@portstmary.gov.im Tel: 01624 832101 www.portstmary.gov.im



UPCOMING EVENTS

Celebration of Christmas

Unfortunately due to high rates of Covid within our community, the Board have taken the decision to cancel the event scheduled for this Friday.

Christmas Market

Our Christmas market is growing each year and this year we have some new stalls added to the line up, it will return again on Tuesday 7th December 5pm – 8pm. Mince pies and mulled wine will be available in return for a charitable donation and due to the high demand from traders, additional stalls will be at the Sugarloaf Café also. Unless you are exempt, we would ask that you please wear a mask when attending the market to keep yourself and those around you safe.

The Quiteboys are Back!

The Quiteboys is a 20 minute traditional Manx mummers play with sword fights, a song, a dance, and lots of laughs. This will be performed outside the Co-op at 10am on Saturday, 18th December.

Hunt the Wren

The meeting point is at Scoill Phurt Le Moirrey at 10am on 26th December and continues through the Port.

LOCAL ELECTIONS

PSMC have 2 vacant seats at present, the Board intend to hold an election once legislation has been updated by Tynwald to allow for postal and proxy voting.

How to check if you are registered to vote:

The 'full' Electoral Registers can be viewed at the following locations:

- Your Local Authority Offices
- General Registry (IOM Courts of Justice, Deemsters' Walk, Douglas)
- Crown and Elections Unit (Cabinet Office, 3rd Floor, Government Office, Bucks Road, Douglas)
- Tynwald Library (Legislative Buildings, Finch Road, Douglas)

You may request a Registration Form to be sent to you, via the website <u>www.gov.im/elections</u> or by phoning the Crown and Elections Unit on (01624) 685754.

If you are interested in standing for election, please contact the Clerk with any queries you may have.



Office Opening Hours for Christmas & New Year

Friday 24th Dec – 9am – 12pm

Mon 27th, Tues 28th & Weds 29th Dec – CLOSED

Thursday 30th Dec – 9am – 5pm

Friday 31st Dec – 9am – 12pm

Monday 3rd Jan – CLOSED

Tuesday 4th Jan – Normal hours resume



Colouring Competition

This years colouring competition can be downloaded from our website, collected from your child's school/nursery within PSM or from the Commissioner's Office. Entries are to be handed back in by 4pm on Friday 10th December, winners will then be selected by the Board and prizes issued.



